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Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. 

My weekly video messages can be watched on our new 

YouTube channel @SloughStJosephs.  

Link to the latest video is: 

Headteacher Message NEWSLETTER - 19th January 2024 

(youtube.com) 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new 

and exciting St Josephs content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
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ClassCharts Positive 

Points 

A Massive congratulations to 

our fantastic year 10s 

Gabriel, Livia Emmanuel and 

Kye for achieving an amazing 

amount of positive points 

 

“The glory of God is a human 

being fully alive!” 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=44B8qH1o88c
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=44B8qH1o88c


 

  

Friday, 19 January 2024 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

 
Theme of the Week – Fishers of Men 

 
The Gospel from this week has a little bit of an overlap from last week’s. In last week’s Gospel from 

St John, we learnt of the Lamb of God from the message of John the Baptist and then we heard 

Andrew and Simon Peter meeting Jesus for the first time with Andrew stating he had found the 

Messiah. This week’s Gospel from Mark, we see Jesus firstly proclaiming the Good News and then 

both Simon Peter and Andrew being called to follow him: 

 ‘Follow me and I will make you into fishers of men.’  

When you take the two readings together they convey a very powerful message for us as followers 

of Christ. Firstly, we, like Andrew and Simon Peter, need to believe in the message given to us. 

John the Baptist gave this to them, we are given this message from Jesus himself and through his 

ministry. However, it is not just about learning the message of Christ but it is about being a disciple 

of Jesus and following him in our actions.  

Jesus makes a claim upon the disciples and gives a new direction to their lives. St Mark (the writer 

of the Gospel) gives the impression that Peter and Andrew answered Jesus’ call by leaving behind 

their livelihood, whereas James and John later responded by severing family ties. Mark’s primary 

purpose seems to be to show that discipleship entails giving yourself to Christ in everything you 

do. 

In last week’s theme of the week, it was mentioned that the term discipleship at the time was 

quite a normal thing. It was customary for Jewish students to approach a distinguished teacher 

and attach themselves to him, however here the teacher (Jesus) makes the first move. The 

disciples left behind a thriving and secure business to follow Jesus, emphasising the costliness of 

discipleship with its demands to leave behind family and financial security. We know that God has 

an important message to send and chooses us to do it, however we may never know how God uses 

us to relay that message.  

The disciples must have been afraid to change their way of life, afraid of the unknown, of the risks 

they were taking, fear of the unknown can be a stumbling block to change in our lives. When we 

too examine our own lives and our daily routines, we too can be a little afraid of doing something 

different in front of our friends or peers, even though we know it is the right thing to do; we are 

afraid of the unknown or how others will look upon us. However, the message from this week’s 

and last week’s Gospel should encourage us in our own lives. We learn about Christ and his ministry 

in our Catholic community through Mass, during form time, R.E lessons, assemblies and many 

other ways. Let us now not be afraid to illustrate this message ourselves in what we do so we too 

can become true disciples of Jesus. 

EAL Student of the month:  

Nazarii Lylyk 
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LUX Dive- A Residential Youth Retreat for Young People Years 7- 13 

 
Students from School Years 7-13 are invited to the next residential youth weekend, LUX: Dive which is being 
run by NYMO.  
 
For those who work with this age group this weekend is a great opportunity to encourage young people to 
come along and get involved. All the details are below.  
 
To watch a promotional video and for more information please see: 

https://nymo.org/lux-dive/ 
 
Homework Superstars of the Week 

Liam Paes 12 Cecilia 

Luca Mays 10 Teresa 

Luka Wilson 13 Mark 

Leon Louis 9 Mark 

https://nymo.org/lux-dive/
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Year 7 News 
 
Please can we all ensure that we have full learning kit and bring all of the necessary equipment for each day 
including Books and PE kit. A lot of X's have been picked up this week due to missing equipment.  
 
Have a lovely weekend!  
Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

 
 
 
 
 
Photo – Some of our Year 7 
students enjoying their drama 
lesson today! 
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Year 9 News  

Another positive week for Year 9s; accumulating 828 positive points! Gentle reminder Parents Evening is on 
Thursday 1st February; please can you begin to make appointments with your class teachers as soon as 
possible. CIAG evening will be on the following week on Thursday 8th February and a letter will be sent out in 
due course. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 
Miss Joseph – Head of Year 9 
 

Year 9 Netball 

On Tuesday the Year 9 netball team had a match against Herschel Grammar School. The girls played 

fantastically and demonstrated some amazing team work winning the game 16-8. Well done to Sam, Licia, 

Mikah, Ava, Emilia, Natalia and Abi. POM: Ava 

Year 10 News 

Fantastic week this week with more than 930 positive points. A special mention to Gabriel who has been 

student of the week three times this academic year, alongside Livia they have both achieved an amazing 

amount of positive points. On the other side the number of homework xs has increased. Homework will be 

our target for the next two weeks. We can win the competition I have trust in you!  

Have a great weekend! 
 
Mr Romero   
 
Year 11 News  

Interventions this week have been for option subjects. Can I remind you that if your son or daughter is down 

for an intervention they must attend? The staff have chosen their groups carefully in order to ensure that 

the best grades possible are achieved at the end of the year. Next week interventions are core subjects and 

will take place on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.  A reminder that if your child is in a detention 

on Friday they need to attend rather than going to intervention. Well done to everyone who achieved positive 

points this week 

Have a great weekend! 
 
Mrs Dunleavy 
 
Year 11 and 13 PPE Timetable (with some Year 12) 
 
Please see the separate attachment alongside the newsletter for the PPE timetable for Year 11 and 13 (this 
includes some Year 12 exam groups). A paper copy will be given to students next week. 
 
Proposed dates Year 11 Sports BTEC PPEs 28th February 2024 – time to be confirmed.   
 
Mr Stack-Clark – Assistant Headteacher  
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TVLP Opportunity  

 
Please see below details of this interesting opportunity open to all TVLP students from Year 11-13. 

 
Please email J.kemp@tvlp.org.uk  if you wish to attend. If you have any questions, please email Mrs 

L.Burby (Boland). 
 

Please arrive at Porters Lodge Eton at 6.00pm to be escorted the Upper school. 
 

Best Regards 
Jeanette – TVLP Leader.  

 

mailto:J.kemp@tvlp.org.uk
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TVLP - Baby Drive 

 
Our TVLP student leaders, Leah and Finlay, are leading a charity collection event for those in need of items 

for babies and young children. We are trying to spread our mission and values of Christ into further TVLP 

schools and help those who are less fortunate. We would be really grateful if you could bring in items into 

form to donate from the poster attached. Any questions, please email Mrs Burby (Boland). 
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Reindeer Run 
Congratulations to everyone that took part in the reindeer run, a special congratulations to Liv 
Basquil for raising the most money.  
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Music Department Extra Curricular Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You're cordially invited to a special Charity Dinner Event that promises an evening of joy, good company, 

and making a meaningful impact!  RSVP to secure your spot!! 

Click HERE to Book your tickets 

https://forms.office.com/e/XbWpWvLHgS
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MFL SUPERSTARS 

 

10C FRENCH Félicitations! 

Mariah Caballero; Julia Lutecka; Maryanne 
Rojas; 10 PETER 
Oliwia Foksinksa; Wiktoria Juszczak; 
Nadia Ankiewicz-Heetun in 10 MARK 
Isabel Joyson; Mia Ramananthan; Wiktoria 
Rygielski in 10 CECILIA 
 
These students are nominated for taking 

PRIDE in the presentation of their work, 

notetaking, study skills for tests and 

PROUD pronunciation and 

punctuation/French accents. 
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History News 

For homework, 7C were asked to create a jigsaw puzzle on the long-term impact of migration. Thus was 

based on the content we studied since September. Below is just a small sample of brilliant homework that 

7C created. Amazing work everyone, well done! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The History Department would also like to give a big shout 

out to Brianne Barrozo for her outstanding homework. 

Brianne consistently goes above and beyond, transforming 

content based homework questions into creative 

masterpieces. We’re all blown away by this amazing effort. 

Thank you for all of your hard work, Brianne! Below is just a 

small sample of this.  
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 

 

 

Year7 
Maximus Maican and Felicity Kuziela for receiving the most positive points this week.  

 
Year9 

Oskar Gawlik and Patrycja Szczepanska for getting the most positive points this week. 

Year 10 
Gabriel and Livia for achieving the highest points  

Dominik Maslach, Vince Lacsamana & Marcus Chodoruk for excellent focus, helpfulness and 
"wordpower" in our Reading. 

Year 11 
Jermaine Chatyoka and Aine Conlon for receiving the most positive points this week  

 

Year 12 
Pupils of the week are Mateusz Skowera and Patrycja Artemska for the most positive points on 

Classcharts. 
Special mentions also to Ethan Louis and Matteo Mennone who helped to lead the service for Nathan 

so beautifully on Tuesday. 


